
 

Australian shares disappointed in May with a 2.8% fall. The Federal Government’s 
announcement of a bank levy, soft retail spending and weaker commodity prices were the key 

contributors to this performance. The new bank levy also weighed heavily on the Financials 
sector, which fell sharply.There were strong sector performances from the Industrials given 

encouraging transport activity data from Qantas and Sydney Airport. The Telecommunications 
sector also rebounded by 3.4% after a weak performance earlier this year.

Australia’s economic activity remains modest and mixed. Housing construction appears to be 
cooling while retail spending is still subdued. However there are some encouraging signs in 

the solid rebound in jobs growth and strong responses from the National Australia Bank 
business survey.

Economic and market update
May 2017

US shares: Record highs
US shares achieved record highs in May, driven by strong corporate profit results and 

continued optimism over President Trump’s policy agenda. Notably US technology 
shares have surged with the NASDAQ posting a strong 2.7% gain for May.

Australian dollar:
Declined 

The Australian dollar declined against 
the US dollar given weaker iron ore 

prices and expectations for US interest 
rates to continue rising in 2017.

Iron ore:
Prices fall

Iron ore prices again fell sharply in May, 
falling from US$68 to US$60 per tonne. 
This was driven by rising global supply 
and tighter credit conditions in China.
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Performance for the month of May 2017. Sector returns are for the S&P/ASX 200 Accumulation GICS indices.

Share market performance – May

Performance for the month of May 2017. S&P/ASX 200 Accumulation Index; S&P 500 Index; FTSE 100 Index; German Aktien Index (DAX); 
France CAC40 Index; Nikkei 225 Index; Hang Seng Index; Shanghai Composite Index (all in local currency and unhedged).

Important information

This communication is provided by MLC Investments Limited (ABN 30 002 641 661, AFSL 230705) (MLC), a member of the National Australia Bank 
Limited (ABN 12 004 044 937, AFSL 230686) group of companies (NAB Group), 105–153 Miller Street, North Sydney 2060. An investment with MLC 
does not represent a deposit or liability of, and is not guaranteed by, the NAB Group. 

The information in this communication may constitute general advice. It has been prepared without taking account of individual objectives, financial 
situation or needs and because of that you should, before acting on the advice, consider the appropriateness of the advice having regard to your 
personal objectives, financial situation and needs. MLC believes that the information contained in this communication is correct and that any 
estimates, opinions, conclusions or recommendations are reasonably held or made as at the time of compilation. However, no warranty is made as to 
the accuracy or reliability of this information (which may change without notice). MLC relies on third parties to provide certain information and is 
not responsible for its accuracy, nor is MLC liable for any loss arising from a person relying on information provided by third parties.

This information is directed to and prepared for Australian residents only.

Past performance is not a reliable indicator of future performance.
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